TOWN OF GLENVILLE

Planning and Zoning Commission

June 9, 2014
7:00 p.m.
REVISED:  AMEDORE HOMES APPLICATION REMOVED PER APPLICANTS REQUEST  6/3/14
1.  Approval of the minutes of the May 12, 2014 meeting
2.  Benderson Development Company, LLC


Site Plan Review - Final
     268 Saratoga Road





(Public Hearing)
The applicant is proposing a 6,400 sq. ft. restaurant with 208 seats. The existing building will be demolished and the parcel will be combined with the adjacent Mayfair Shopping Center parcel. Twenty-one new parking spaces will be added on the south side of the new restaurant along with landscaped greenspace, sidewalks, and decorative lighting. The property is zoned General Business & Town Center Overlay District.
3.  Two Guys Realty, LLC /Mohawk Honda                           
Site Plan Review (Preliminary)

     175 Freemans Bridge Road          
      
and Conditional Use Permit 

Mohawk Honda is proposing construction of an employee parking lot containing 113 spaces, landscaping, lighting and storm water management facilities on a 0.99-acre parcel that is to be combined with the existing parking lot at their current facility.  The property is zoned General Business.  
4.  Capitaland Realty, LLC
     
Zoning Map Amendment

     41, 43, and 47 Saratoga Road          
      
 

The owner of the three single-family homes at 41, 43, and 47 Saratoga Road is requesting a zoning change from Professional Residential to General Business.  The three properties, which total approximately 3.5 acres, would be combined with the 4-acre Capitaland GMC/Subaru parcel at 37 Saratoga Road, allowing for an expansion of the GMC/Subaru dealership.
5.  Town of Glenville                   
          
Zoning Text Amendment


          
Recommendation to the Town Board 


Continued from May
The Town is proposing an amendment to Section 270-19(B) of the Zoning Ordinance to eliminate multi-family dwellings as a use allowed by site plan review within the “General Business” zoning district.
6.  Town of Glenville
          
Zoning Text Amendment
     

Recommendation to the Town Board


      


This proposal calls for an amendment to Section 270-108C of the Zoning Ordinance to implement a one-step site plan review process (instead of two-steps) in certain instances and for a select group of land uses. 
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